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Mr. Francis Noel Duffy, TD, 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
 
14th February 2024  
  
 
PQ 51105/23* To ask the Minister for Health the status of the planned build of a 
primary care centre in the Rathmines/Terenure/Limekiln area; and if he will make a 
statement on the matter. -Francis Noel Duffy 
 
Dear Deputy Duffy,    
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 
of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health 
for response. Due to the recent industrial action by management and administrative 
grade staff in Forsa union in the HSE, there were delays in the processing and 
answering of Parliamentary Questions.   We apologise for any inconvenience this may 
have caused.  
 
The HSE is concluding the process of purchasing a site from Dublin City Council with 
the intention of building a Primary Care Centre in the Rathmines area.   
 
In addition, the HSE is reviewing options for the delivery of a new Primary Care Centre 
in the Terenure area.  An exercise is underway to identify suitable site options.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
__________________ 
Brian O’Connell 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates  


